

JUNIOR SECTION UPDATE

THIS MONTHS CONTENTS

- Competition Results
- October fixtures
- Friendly Fixtures

Hello and welcome to the September edition of our Junior Section Newsletter.

Competitions

It has been a very busy month with 3 'big events' taking place and 2 players in particular having superb months.

Oliver Roberts hosted his **Junior Captains day** which was a great event with a very good turnout.

Billy Sturgeon won with a stableford score of 45 point, Dan was runner up with 42 points and Olly Bateson completed the top 3 with 40 points.

Jocelyn won the putting competition (and a much needed brolly!), Nearest pins were won by Lewis and Peyton, nearest pins in 2 by the two 'Olly" and Olly also won the longest drive.



I would personally like to thank all parents, grandparents and club members who donated prizes and vouchers.

The 3rd round of the **Andrew Moralee trophy** was also played and Dan won with Billy coming 2nd. Both players scored 37 stableford points over 13 holes

Finally, we held the **Past Captains trophy** played this year as a betterball over 13 holes.

The September Dream team of Billy and Dan swept to victory with 37 points over 13 holes.

It's been very pleasing to see so many juniors having their handicaps re-assessed and their game improving as a result.

Keep up the good work

Dan and Billy seen collecting the trophy from this years Junior Captain Oliver alongside last years captain Lewis



September friendlies

We visited Oulton for a hotly contested event that saw some very close games and the following week hosted Cookridge for a most enjoyable afternoon that ended in a brilliant 3-3 tie. I am sure that Andy England will be looking to arrange more of these fixtures in preparation for next years Leeds & District fixtures.

October Competitions (Subject to change)

Sat 3rd – Terry Cusworth (Postponed due to weather – to be re arranged)

Sat 10th – Andrew Moralee rd 4 – 13 hole stableford

Sat 17th - TBA

Sat 24th - 3 club challenge over 9 holes (2.30 start)

Sat 31st - Halloween Scramble (Possibly Terry Cusworth)

Sponsorship and recruitment

If any juniors or parents know of any child that would like to give golf a go, bring them down for a taster session. We are always looking to expand the section. Speak to Dan's dad Jonathon for more information.

Finally, with my cap in my hand I'd love to hear of anyone interested in sponsorship/fundraising ideas through the winter so that we can get the juniors kitted out in NGC Junior section logo'd gear for the start of next season. Polo's and modern zip tops would look great especially during future matches.